HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

December 10, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Mary Bell, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:20pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/November minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Bell, both the agenda and October minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the November 18th EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.  

5. Good News Report
a. Congratulations to our Academic Team, who won their first competition!
6. Student Achievement
a. Scantron will be administered January 23 – 31.  A plan will be create to identify low-average and below-average to help move these students to proficiency.
7. Planning
a. CSIP.  The Council discussed the CSIP presented by Ms. Hart.  Input was given by the Council, and goals were discussed.  The Council approved the draft version of the CSIP.  The final draft will be submitted to the state December 20th.
8. Program Review.  The Program Review Committee has sent out a survey about our recent results from Program Review.  A plan will be devised to make improvements.  The Committee will evaluate our Program Review based on the survey results.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.  
b. The Council reviewed our current Section 6 budget for the school year.  After discussion, the Council approved a motion/second from Turner/Hepner to use funds in Contingency to hire a part-time IA to replace an IA who resigned last month.
c. Title I.  Due to the resignation of an IA paid out of Title funds, our Title budget is now balanced.
10. Committee Reports.  The Council acknowledged receipt of committee minutes from the Title I and Technology Committees.  Ms. Hart presented the Title I Survey Results to the Council.
11. New Business
a. The Instructional Assistant position discussed during the Budget portion has been posted. 
b. The Technology Committee is working on a BYOD Policy.  Their proposed policy will be presented to the Council in the coming months.
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Bell/Rabbani, the meeting was adjourned at 4:24p.m.  Our next meeting is scheduled for January 14 at 3:20p.m.
